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Research Update – June 2009

We have completed the second quarter of 2009, and while the economy is struggling, we have been fortunate to maintain good financial support.     We raised $41,881 in the second quarter and issued a $25,000 grant for the PYR Clinical trials.   Your support has allowed us to issued $325,000 in grants to promising Tay-Sachs research projects!!     

 

The Tay-Sachs Gene Therapy Consortium (http://www.tsgtconsortium.com/) remains the most promising research currently underway to stop the degenerative nature of Tay-Sachs disease.     The Consortium consists of research experts from Massachusetts General Hospital, Auburn University, Boston College, NYU, University of Massachusetts and Cambridge University in England.   We have invested $300,000 in support of this group’s research.  

 The most recent update highlighted the following items:

· The natural history study database has nearly 100 completed surveys from Tay-Sachs and Sandhoff families.   This information is valuable for gauging the effectiveness of any potential Tay-Sachs treatment. 

· The consortium has been using the ventricles as a preferred delivery location within the brain.   The advantages are it is lower risk (certainly not risk free), it might allow for repeated injections if needed, it is a more common procedure meaning more hospital can do it, and it is showing promise to distribute the Hex A to the entire central nervous system. 

· On the downside, the Sandhoff cats have shown a tremendous immune response to the human gene vectors (mice do not show the same immune response).   The consortium is now creating cat vectors to prevent the immune response.   
The Tay-Sachs Gene Therapy Consortium continues to await news on the potential NIH grant.   All signs continue to point to a significant grant being awarded in the near future – but nothing is certain until the money is awarded.    The waiting is the hardest part.    
As mentioned earlier, the CTSF issued a $25,000 grant to help kick off the PYR (pyrimethamine) Chaperone Therapy clinical trials.     This pharmacological chaperone will be trialed against some Late On-Set Tay-Sachs mutations and may also be effective on some Juvenile mutations.   The trials will be conducted at the University of New York (10 patients) and at Sick Kids Hospital in Toronto (9 patients).   The funding of the $120,000 clinical study shows the power of teamwork.    Numerous sources have donated funding – and new sources have joined the fight to treat and cure Tay-Sachs disease.     The trial could begin as early as August 1st.  
The newest drug making the Tay-Sachs community take notice is Ataluren.    It is being developed by PTC Therapeutics and is in or moving towards clinical trials for Muscular Dystrophy and Cystic Fibrosis.   It is said to show promise helping “nonsense” gene mutations form normally.   I can’t tell you much about the drug, but I know Tay-Sachs disease has a couple “nonsense” mutations so we’d like to at least test the drug against some Tay-Sachs mutations.    Because the drug is in clinical trials it is highly controlled.    It may not prove to be helpful with Tay-Sachs disease – but we’d like to find out one way of the other.   

 

This update will be posted on the Cure Tay-Sachs website under quarterly updates.   If you have any question or comments about this update I can be reached at ken.bihn@curetay-sachs.org or you can call the foundation offices at (216) 812-5855
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